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March 28, 2018

Mr. Adrian Abramovich

Marketing Strategy Leaders, Inc.
Marketing Leaders, Inc.

c/o Law Offices of Rodolfo Nufiez, P.A.
2100 Salzedo Street '
Suite 303

Coral Gables, Florida 33134

Dear Mr, Abramovich:

On Wednesday, April 18, 2018, at 10:00 a.m., in room 253 of the Russell Senate Office
Building, the Senate Committee on Commerce, Science, and Transportation will hold an
oversight hearing to examine the scourge of unsolicited robocalling.

You are uniquely qualified to answer questions that will assist the Commerce Committee’s
oversight responsibilities regarding unsolicited robocalls. On October 10, 2017, you received a
letter of inquiry from the Committee regarding your involvement with a number of companies
that have allegedly made approximately 100 million robocalls during a three-month period in
2016. In fact, on June 22, 2017, the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) proposed a
$120 million forfeiture against you based upon its finding that you apparently knowingly
violated the Truth in Caller ID Act, 47 U.S.C. Sec. 227(e), and Section 64.1604(a) of the
Commission’s Rules, 47 C.F R. Sec. 64.1604(a). On November 3, 2017, through your counsel,
you informed the Committee that you would not be providing information in response to the
Committee’s inquiry.

By letter dated March 14, 2018, you received an invitation from the Committee to appear
voluntarily to provide oral testimony for the April 18, 2018 oversight hearing referred to above.
On March 19, 2018, you informed the Committee, through your counsel, that you would be
declining the Committee’s invitation to testify voluntarily.

In light of your decision to decline the Committee’s invitation, and refusal to provide
information in response to the Committee’s inquiry, a subpoena requiring your appearance
before the Committee has been issued.



We remain committed to a respectful examination of the important issue of unsolicited robocalls
and look forward to your testimony on the matter. Enclosed are instructions for the submission
of testimony to the Committee.

Sincerely,
JOHN THUNE BILL NELSON
Chairman Ranking Member



